HORLEY TOWN COUNCIL
Leisure & Amenities Committee
Minutes of a meeting of the above-named Committee held at the Albert Rooms,

Albert Road, Horley on Tuesday 12 April 2011 at 7.30 pm.

	Present
	Councillors
	J Chapman (Chairman)

	
	
	R Bethell

	
	
	M George

	
	
	M Goldsmith

	
	
	S Marshall

	
	
	V Marshall

	
	
	M Robinson

	
	
	

	In Attendance
	
	A Jones (Town Clerk)

	
	
	C Fenton (Deputy Town Clerk)

	
	
	T Boardman (Reigate & Banstead Borough Council)

	
	
	D Stitt (Reigate & Banstead Borough Council)

	
	
	D Allenby

	
	
	H Peters


	L 2643
	Apologies and Reasons for Absence

	
	RESOLVED: that the apologies of Cllrs R Olliver, D Powell, S Rogers and F Stimpson be accepted (for reasons as specified in the Attendance Register).



	L 2644
	Declarations of Interest

	
	There were no Declarations of Interest, specific to the meeting.

RESOLVED:  noted.



	L 2645
	Public Forum 

	
	Local resident Mr Allenby expressed his concerns about the grass cutting regime at Church Meadows, whereby in recent years the long grassed areas had only been cut annually.  He added that a large area of grass had been damaged during works carried out by the Water Authority several years ago and, in his opinion, would require seeding with a wild flower mix to make any sort of impact.  The Committee Chairman replied that members and officers had attended a recent site meeting with the Borough Councils Grounds Maintenance Area Manager and had agreed that the paths be cut wider and a larger picnic area be cut in front of the bench to the rear of the Meadow.  He added that the mowing regime would be monitored for this season and the public would be consulted on any changes they might wish to see in the future.  He also told those present that an additional bench and litter bin were to be placed in the Meadow.  
RESOLVED:  noted. 



	
	Education for Dog Owners  

	L 2646
L 2646)

	Terry Boardman, the Borough Council’s People and Places Manager and Debbie Stitt, the Borough Council’s Community Safety Officer gave an update on recent measures taken to combat dog related issues.  Terry explained that recent signage targeting particular areas (e g “Court Lodge is not a toilet for dogs”) had proved to be very effective and had led to a significant reduction in the number of complaints.  He added that owners were also being taught that, provided it was bagged, dog waste could be placed in any litter bins.
Debbie Stitt then explained details of the Education Day, planned to take place during Horley’s Community Environment Week (26 September – 1 October).  She explained that a similar event had taken place in Merstham last year, with a local vet and dog warden in attendance and pet microchipping offered at a reduced price.  She said that it would be most effective run alongside another event, possibly a dog agility show or displays from Police or RAF dogs. It was suggested that the event might be given a higher profile if held at Horley Recreation Ground.  It was agreed that the event be held in the early evening during the Environment Week and that two possible dated be chosen.
Following further discussion the following was resolved:
RESOLVED:

i)
that Borough Council Officers make contact with local vets, the 
RSPCA and Emergency Services Dog Handlers.
ii)
that the Town Clerk seek contacts for the proposed dog agility 
event.


	L 2647
	The Committee Chairman thanked the Borough Officers for their very useful presentation.

RESOLVED:  noted.



	L 2648
	Approval of Minutes

Leisure and Amenities Committee, 8 March 2011 

	
	The minutes of the above meeting of the Leisure and Amenities Committee were presented for confirmation by Committee members and signature by the Committee Chairman.

RESOLVED:  that the minutes of the above meeting of the Leisure & Amenities Committee, including all confidential items, be approved.




	L 2649
	Gatwick Greenspace Partnership (GGP) – Annual Subscription

	
	RESOLVED:  that payment of £1900, being the Town Council’s annual subscription to GGP for 2011/2012, be referred for approval by the Finance & General Purposes Committee.


	L 2650
	Churchyards Committee

	
	It was noted that there had not been any recent meetings.  The Clerk added that volunteers from Southern Gas Networks were to carry out some works at the Churchyards.  A copy of the Churchyards Committee Chairman’s report, as presented to the Town Meeting in March, is appended to these minutes.
RESOLVED:  noted.

	
	Grounds Maintenance Report

	L 2651
	The Clerk reiterated that the recent monthly meeting with the Reigate & Banstead Area Manager had included a site visit to Church Meadows
RESOLVED:  noted. 


	
	Devolved Powers – 

Contract for the Provision of Grounds Maintenance between Horley Town Council and Reigate & Banstead Borough Council

	L 2652


	The Clerk reported on a recent meeting with Borough Council Officers Nic Martlew and Robin Davis.  He added that the Agreement between the two Councils, already approved and signed by the Town Council, was to be approved at the Borough’s Full Council meeting.  The Clerk reminded members that there were now daily litter collections everywhere except Riverside Walk, where there were currently no litter bins.
RESOLVED:  noted.



	L 2653
	Members considered a suggestion from Cllr Stimpson that Gatwick Airport be approached to sponsor additional benches at Riverside Garden Park.  The Clerk suggested that the matter be deferred until the area had been maintained by the Town Council for a while longer.  He added that a meeting was to be held with representatives of the Piscatorial Society, who were responsible for the management of the lake at Riverside Garden Park.

RESOLVED:  noted.



	
	Playgrounds

	L 2654

	RESOLVED: that receipt be noted of the Contractor’s detailed weekly 

and daily visual playground inspection reports.


	L 2655

	The Committee Chairman suggested that consideration be given to cladding the skate park ramps with marine ply, as well as the installation of a graffiti board to the rear of the taller ramp. 
RESOLVED:  that these matters be considered at a future meeting of this Committee.


	L 2656

	It was noted that Borough Council had instructed Record RSS to supply and install the new playground equipment at Yattendon Road Playground.  The Deputy Clerk added that it was hoped that the new equipment would be in place by the end of July and said that some of the existing equipment would be re-used at other sites.

RESOLVED:  noted. 


	L 2657
	Youth Matters – Horley Young People’s Centre

	L 2657)

	It was noted that a number of members had attended the recent Formal Opening of the Centre and had found the venue to be very impressive.
RESOLVED:  that a letter of congratulations be sent to the Youth Workers from the Chairman of the Council.
 

	
	New Leisure Centre

	L 2658
	Members discussed the recently circulated report from Surrey Highways regarding plans for the entrance to the Leisure Centre and the siting of the “pinch point” at the access point from Court Lodge Road.   Members felt that the plan had not considered issues caused by on street parking.  It was noted that work was currently being undertaken to establish the feasibility and cost of widening the entrance road.
RESOLVED:  noted.


	L 2659
	The Clerk reported on an update which he had received from Tom Prior, explaining that the project was going well with the handover of the building still planned for the end of October.
RESOLVED:  noted.

	L 2660
	The Clerk confirmed that the centre was to be named Horley Leisure Centre.
RESOLVED:  noted.


	L 2661
	The Clerk confirmed that he had been in contact with Tim Prior regarding members’ suggestion that the vacant site following the demolition of the Horley Anderson Centre be used as a cycling or skateboarding area.  He added that the suggestion was currently being considered by the Borough Council’s Asset Manager.
RESOLVED:  noted.



	L 2662
	Footpath Improvements at Horley Recreation Ground
The Clerk reported that he had received a quotation of £14,802 from Maltaward Ltd to lay new footpaths into the Children’s Playground and the Ornamental Gardens.  The Clerk reminded members that this was phase three of a footpaths refurbishment project, the previous two phases also having been carried out by Maltaward to an extremely high standard.  He recommended that, in this instance the Financial Regulation requiring the seeking of three competitive quotations be waived and Maltaward be appointed to carry out the work.
RECOMMEND:  that the Financial Regulation requiring three quotations be waived and Maltaward Ltd be appointed to carry out phase three of the footpaths refurbishment project at Horley Recreation Ground, the recommendation to be considered by the Finance & General Purposes Committee at its meeting on 19 April.


	L 2663
	Horley Bowling Club – Request for Additional Parking  

	
	RESOLVED:  that the Club be permitted to have cars parked adjacent to the tennis courts on the dates specified, the Town Council’s usual terms and conditions to apply.   

	L 2664
	Fitness Classes at Horley Recreation Ground  

	
	The Clerk reported receipt of a request from a local resident to hold paid fitness classes in the Recreation Ground.  Members stressed the need for the instructor to have public liability insurance.

RESOLVED:  that a site meeting be arranged with the resident concerned.  


	L 2665
	Refreshment Vehicles at Horley Recreation Ground

	
	It was noted that, following the recent warm weather, a number of refreshment vehicles had been parked at the Recreation Ground selling ice creams, soft drinks etc.  Members suggested that the Clerk ascertain the rates charged by other Councils to allow such vehicles to trade.

 RESOLVED:  that the matter be re-considered at a future meeting of this Committee.


	L 2666
	Funfair Request

	
	Members noted that, following the request from M & L Pleasure Fairs to hold a funfair at Court Lodge Fields, fairground proprietor, Mr Doug Beach, who regularly brought his funfair to Horley, had expressed a wish to hold two funfairs at Horley Recreation Ground this summer.  The dates suggested were Thursday 30 June until Sunday 3 July and Thursday 8 until Sunday 11 September.
RESOLVED:  
i)
that the request from M & L Pleasure Fairs be declined.

ii)
that the dates for Doug Beach to attend be agreed and a letter, 
detailing the Town Council’s usual terms and conditions be sent 
out.  
iii)
that a fee of £1200 be charged for each visit.

  
(A copy of the correspondence is appended to these minutes.)


	
	Allotments

	L2667
	The Clerk reported that he was to meet with Margaret Quine of the Borough Council during the following week to receive an update on plans for the North East Sector allotments.
RESOLVED:  noted.


	L 2668
	Cllr Robinson reported that the Allotment Association at the New Pond Farm Allotment site was considering moving to an alternative site and he suggested that a Horley venue might be appropriate.
RESOLVED:  that Cllr Robinson make contact with representatives of the Allotment Association concerned and the matter be re-considered at a future meeting of this Committee.



	L 2669
	Horley Open Spaces Advisory Committee

	
	It was noted that the Committee was due to meet on 3 May 2011.
RESOLVED:  noted.



	
	Horley Saturday Market

	L 2670
	It was noted that a new baker was expected.  The Clerk explained that the car park would be shared with fairground rides for the St George’s Day Festival on 23 April and added that a site meeting was to be held to agree the exact locations of the market stalls and rides. 
RESOLVED:  noted.


	L 2671
	Cllr Robinson suggested that the Allotment Association might be able to sell seeds and compost at the market.

RESOLVED:  that the matter be re-considered at a future meeting.

  

	L 2672
	Planting outside Jack Fairman Public House

	
	The Deputy Clerk reported an update from Peter Boarder, the Horley Regeneration Project Manager, explaining that he was still attempting to resolve outstanding issues regarding the layout of the area.  She added that it was unlikely that there would be time to install the hanging basket poles for the approaching summer season.
RESOLVED:  noted.



	
	Summer Planting

	L 2673
	The Deputy Clerk explained that the Borough Council had donated two tiered planters to the Town Council, which were to be placed in the Pedestrian Precinct.  Amethyst Horticulture had quoted £!28.75 plus VAT to plant up each planter plus £120 to maintain each one for the season.  
RESOLVED:

i)
that the quotations be approved.

ii)
that Amethyst Horticulture plant up and maintain the two tiered 
planters in the Pedestrian Precinct for the total sum of £497.50 
plus VAT.



	L 2674
	RESOLVED:  that the quotation from Countrywide Grounds Maintenance to plant up the town centre planters and Memorial Gardens with summer flowers, for the total sum of £1,420 plus VAT, be approved.



	L 2675
	Horley in Spring

	
	It was noted that the prizes for Horley in Spring were to be presented at the Town Council’s Annual Meeting on 17 May.
RESOLVED:  noted.



	L 2676
	Horley in Bloom (HIB)

	
	It was noted that the HIB Committee was due to meet the following week. The Deputy Clerk explained the Summer competition was about to be launched with the new Flats category.  She reminded members that the Awards Evening was due to take place at Regent Hall on Friday 30 September.  
RESOLVED:  noted. (A copy of the press release is appended.)


	
	South & South East in Bloom (SSEIB) 2011

	L 2677
	The Deputy Clerk reported on the Seminar, recently attended by herself and Cllr Stimpson.  She explained that the judges would be using the “old style” marking sheets, which had not been in place for several years.  It was noted that the Awards Ceremony would take place at Fontwell Park Racecourse on 7 September 2011.  
RESOLVED:  noted.



	L 2678
	The Deputy Clerk told members that Langshott Infants had entered the SSEIB Schools section and Douglas House in the Drive had entered the “It’s Your Neighbourhood” category.

RESOLVED:  noted.

 

	L 2679
	Horley Carnival / Celebration Event 2012

	
	It was noted that Cllr Stimpson had been in contact with the Horley Lions and the Round Table, regarding a possible event to celebrate the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee and that Cllr George had been approached to chair an advisory committee.
RESOLVED:  that the matter be re-considered at a future meeting of this Committee.

 

	L 2680
	Security in Recreation Grounds

	
	The Clerk told members that two quotations had now been received for wireless modifications to the CCTV cameras at Horley Recreation Ground and a third was being sought.  
RESOLVED:  that the matter be considered at the next meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee on 19 April 2011.


	L 2681
	Letters

	
	RESOLVED:  that receipt be noted of the following:
i)
April Newsletter from the Royal British Legion County Field 
Officer.

ii)
Consultation on the Review of Partnerships, to which Surrey 
County Council makes a financial contribution.  (Response 
Required by 31 May 2011.)


	L 2682
	Diary Dates

	
	RESOLVED:  that forthcoming events be noted, in particular the Brambles Quiz Night on 15 April, St Georges Day Festival on 23 April, John Lawsons Circus from 29 April, SCAPTC Training Session on 26 May and Presentation by May Gurney at Reigate Town Hall on 13 June.  



	
	Prior to the close of the meeting the Chairman of the Council thanked Cllr Chapman for his dedication and hard work as Committee Chairman.  The Committee Chairman in return thanked members and staff (including caretaker/parks warden Roy Martin) for their hard work and support. 
Meeting closed at 9.30 pm.

Date of next meeting – 24 May 2011




